
             Prayer and Praise – October 08, 2025 

“The Lord sets prisoners free.” 

Psalm 146:7 (NIV) 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Cambodia: Missionary Ly Mak praises to God for the wonderful opportunities He provides to help children 

learn  and get them to know Jesus through education. 

The principal of Lifesong Learning School invited all 

parents to a meeting to share experiences and provide 

recommendations to strengthen students' studies both 

at school and at home. He also emphazied the benefits 

of having adequate learning materials. Please continue 

to pray for all the parents of the children who attend 

Lifesong Learning Center, that they may better 

understand the importance of their children’s 

education and have the opportunity to know Christ through them. Additionally, please keep the staff and 

children in your prayers.  

 

Northern Mexico: Missionary Fayth McConnell expresses her gratitude to everyone who prayed for her 

and continues to do so. She shares that she is feeling better and back to her normal self after the fall she 

experienced almos a month ago. She also praises God for the Springfield, Oregon team that was hosted 

by her and missionary Del Brown the weekend.  

 

Pastor Victor Chavez from Nogales has planted 19 churches since 

establishing the church “Comunidad Hermanos y Amigos” which was 

built by Pastor Kirk Stickler’s church twenty-five years ago through 

“God is on the Move”. This past Sunday, they celebrated 25 years of 

ministry, and the Springfield team had the privilege of attending the 

service with Pastor Kirk Stickler as one of the guest speakers. It was 

truly a wonderful time! 

 

Ghana: Missionary Rich Kopp and Rev. Nick Mahabir will be in Ghana over the next two weeks leading 

the next session of the Church Planting Academy. Please pray for all the candidates who have registered 

for these classes and pray for God’s direction for the next church plants for Open Bible Churches of Ghana.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
 

Global Missions, Open Bible Churches, 2020 Bell Avenue, Des Moines, IA  50315. Phone: 515-288-6761 | missions@openbible.org 

 

Global Mission’s Meeting: Next week, the Global Missions board will meet and there will also be a special 

meeting with seven young people representing all five regions of Open Bible Churches. Pray that the Lord 

guides and directs all these meetings as the Department of Global Missions continues to reach more 

people with the Gospel and open missions in more countries.  

 

Due to the Global Missions Board meeting next week, there will be no Prayer and 

Praise email sent out. Thank you for partnering with us in prayer for these 

meetings! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our pastors 
reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our Open Bible 
leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of Christ.  
 
Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing a check 
payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our address 
below.  
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